

Student Council Agenda

13 August 2020

Facilitator:

- ★ Rachel Iacobazzi Riecan - Secretary

Attendees

- ★ Brynn Olinger
- ★ Jon-Michael Perry
- ★ Emeka Egbuji
- ★ Lois Hernandez
- ★ Tom Hatch
- ★ Erin Dungan
- ★ Alex Aponte
- ★ Xavier Aponte

Agenda

- ★ **Call to Order: 12:02**
 - Seconded by Tom hatch
- ★ **Approval of Minutes from last meeting:**
 - Seconded by Tom Hatch
 - Agreed Unanimously
- ★ **Team Reports:**
 - **Academic** (Brynn Olinger; Need to leave by N/A)
 - Continuing to work with two department chairs for pilot program starting Fall quarter
 - Department chairs are working, but reticent to share details until their higher-ups have approved their plans
 - Dr. Yasuda to set up meeting next week for students to submit questions/concerns
 - Asked Dr. Yasuda to send out a reminder to students about our campus-wide meeting next week as a place to submit questions to the administration
 - Waiting to hear back from Susan on protocol for filing informal complaints/grievances
 - Bot Med donation only to incoming ND students due to budget (will go to support the mentorship program)
 - Curious about an intro bio in the weekly email to provide another avenue for students (especially new students) to learn who we are and how we can support them
 - **Activities** (Jon-Michael Perry; Need to leave by 1:50pm)
 - Run through the list of ideas for activities
 - In-person activities outside in upper athletic field in morning or evening

- Other activities via zoom
 - Trivia night discussed as feasible over zoom
 - Create a poll to send out to all students to assess interest in different activities and get feedback or new ideas.
- **Administrative** (Tom Hatch; Need to leave by 12:50)
 - Update on Make Along with Natalie Hammerquist
 - Best to do event in October
- **Clinic** (Emeka Donald Egbuji; Need to leave by 12:50p)
 - Update on Clinic parking
 - Per Meghan Johnson, they have tried all of our suggestions in the past, with negative reviews from students, thus, as of now, since it is not mandatory to use the parking lot, it is staying as it is.
 - If multiple students complained about the \$1 parking lot, it might be a more prescient issue
 - Update on meeting with Susan Weider and Dr Yasuda regarding Clinic Orientation event
 - Kimberly will email Emeka the exact date & time slot for us for the new student orientation. Once he receives this info, Emeka will let Rachel or Alex know to let the rest of us know.
 - Dr. Yasuda suggested that we collect questions from students for admin to meet about and prepare answers
 - Admin will meet after our campus-wide meeting next week
 - Update on Administration and SC collaboration through student wide meetings
 - Update on virtual shift patient information retrieval
 - Emeka has emailed Drs. Wallace & Staruch requesting that supervising clinicians send patient information to student clinicians 48 hours in advance of the shift for proper preparation
 - Administration opening up external shifts to in-person
 - Some external shifts are supposedly going to become in-person next week per supervisor discretion
 - Emeka is following up with Drs. Wallace & Staruch that it is unacceptable for this to change with only a few days' notice to students on virtual shifts
 - Administrative handling of complaints against clinic shift supervisors
 - Emeka is working on formalizing the process in regards to submission, investigation, and follow-up communication with students
- **Communications & Professional Development** (Lois Hernandez; Need to leave by _____)
 - Working on graduation gifts: no grad has received a gift yet
 - Collaborating with Marty to help with pick-up
 - Lois working on an email to the grads and a survey of shirt size
- **Finance** (Erin Dungan; Need to leave by 12:55)
 - Budgets are currently posted on the drive
 - Vote to approve 2020-2021 budget brought by Rachel Iacobazzi Riecan

- Seconded by Brynn Ollinger
 - Approved unanimously
- **International & English language learner** (Xavier Aponte; Need to leave by 1:00 PM)
 - International student orientation
 - Waiting for Aracelly to respond to his email inquiry how this will be done this year
 - No new progress on the political front
- **IT** (Alexander Aponte Davilla; Need to leave by _____)
 - Going to produce the SC greeting's video for new students
 - Much easier for us all to show up at the same time for one video to be recorded
 - Requested TLs respond to the poll by this evening
- **Secretary** (Rachel Iacobazzi Riecan; Need to leave by 13:30)
 - Nothing to report
- **Social Justice & Equity** (Zimare Samah; Need to leave by _____)
 - Not present

★ **Additional Agenda Items:**

- Quarterly event requirement for TLs to start in the Fall: Brought by Alex Aponte Davilla
 - Seconded by Tom
 - Agreed unanimously
- School Mascot
 - First step: pool student body via weekly student communications and narrow down from there
 - Second step: contest among students to design based on our narrowing-down
 - Design put on Tee-shirt

★ **Visiting Presenter(s):**

★ **Topics for Future Meetings:**

- Approval of Social Justice section of bylaws and bylaws as a whole
-

★ **Meeting Adjournment**

- 12:55
- Seconded by Xavier Aponte